
 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

Firstly I would like to begin by thanking everyone who  

supported our Summer Fair on Sunday 6th July. It was a 

lovely community event and a wonderful way to come 

together to raise funds for our school. I am pleased to  

announce that the event raised over £2000 which will help 

us to improve our offer to the children. Thank you 

to those staff and parents that worked hard to plan such a 

wonderful event and all staff, parents and pupils that helped 

on the day.  

 

Today, you will have received an email from Edu Cater with 

your child’s end of year report. I hope that you enjoy reading 

about your child’s achievements as much as I have. If for 

any reason you have not received the email, please contact 

a member of the school admin team who will be happy to 

assist you. 

 

This week we received our Y6 pupils’ SATs results. We are 

so very proud of the children’s achievements, with  

outcomes significantly above the Manchester and national 

averages. I have included a table later in the newsletter to 

outline our achievements across the school this year. 

 

On Wednesday the Broncos took part in a local  

cheerleading competition. The children performed brilliantly 

and enjoyed the event enormously. We were so pleased 

that the group placed third. Well done to everyone involved! 

 

On Thursday our pupils watched NED’s Resiliency Ride, an 

assembly about resilience. Ned’s message of never give up, 

encourage others and do your best fits perfectly with our 

core value for this half term. Through the assembly our  

pupils learned how to perform some complex tricks with  

yo-yos. We will be continuing to sell NED’s yo-yos in school 

on Monday if you would like to purchase one. 

 

Finally I would like to share some staffing changes that will 

take effect at the end of this term. From our mainstream 

team Mrs. Muirhead, Mrs.Collins and Mrs. Barnes will be 

leaving after many years working at Broad Oak.  

Miss. Bowers and Orla will also be leaving our SEMH  

Resource Provision to pursue opportunities outside of 

education. Mrs. Lisa Walker will also be retiring after many 

years teaching across mainstream and our SEMH provision, 

as well as providing support to many of our families.  

 

I know that you will join me in thanking all of them for their 

commitment and contribution to our school community and 

wish them every happiness in their future endeavours. 

 

Best Wishes 

 

Kevin Corteen. 

Headteacher 
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Our attendance target for this academic year is 97%.   

Our whole school attendance figure up to the week ending 

11.07.25 was 94.1% 

The following classes had attendance above our school  

target W/E 04.07.25: 

Elm - 99%, Aspen - 97% and Spruce - 98%. 

Attendance: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our attendance target for this academic year is 97%.   

Our whole school attendance figure up to the week ending 

11.07.25 was 94.1% 

The following classes had attendance above our school  

target W/E 04.07.25: 
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Star of the Week: 

Summer Reading Challenge: 



Please see below our outcomes across school for this academic year. We are very proud of all of our pupils and their 

achievements and we have included the local and national data for comparison. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Outcomes for 2025-26 academic year: 

Area of School Assessment Broad Oak 

Results 

Manchester 

Average 

National 

Average 

Reception 
GLD (Good Level 

of Development) 
70.4% 60.6% 68.3% 

          

Y1 Phonics Screen 95.7% 74.2% 80.1% 

          

Y6 Grammar 85.7% 70% 72.5% 

Y6 Reading (re) 92.9% 69.9% 75% 

Y6 Writing (wr) 81% 63.1% 72.2% 

Y6 Maths (ma) 81% 70.4% 73.9% 

Y6 
Combined 

(re, wr & ma) 
73.8% 54.5% 62% 

Broad Oak’s Summer Hearts 
Trail - A Celebration of  
Creativity! 

We’re thrilled to announce that 
this year’s Summer Hearts Trail 
comes with a delightful twist.  
Our pupils were invited to design  
heart-themed artworks inspired 
by the magic of summer - and 
their imaginations soared! 

Out of all the brilliant entries,  
20 winning designs were selected 
and are now hidden throughout 
the scenic Fletcher Moss Park. 

Join us on the trail to uncover 
these colourful creations and  
witness the remarkable talent of 
our Broad Oak children. It’s a  
perfect way to celebrate summer, 
creativity, and community spirit. 

We can’t wait to see you 

there! 

 
We were thrilled to see so many smiling 

faces at Sunday’s Summer Fair,  

especially those who joined in the  

Woodland Hearts Hunt — what a  

fantastic turnout! 

 

The lucky winner, drawn this week in 

school, is Jack Sleath-Dickinson. Though 

not a Broad Oak pupil, Jack joined us at 

the fair and has bagged himself a  

well-earned prize of a book token  

and chocolates. 



In the Nursery, children have been showing their skill in acting out the story of the week with 

great ability in imagination, attention and listening skills.  



They have also been having fun learning and exploring shapes which led into  

building short and tall towers as part of learning about height in Maths.  



Exploring colours has been one of the children's favourite activities as they enjoy the fascinat-

ing combination of colours. In sports week, children used their own ideas and imagined Rapun-

zel with long rainbow hair which shows you how active learners they all are!  



This term as part of Design Technology, LKS2 
have designed and made Slingshot Cars.  

We have used lolly sticks and hot glue guns to make the chassis 
and then cardboard for the body.  



We tried to design an aerodynamic car so that it 
would travel further. We have tested out our fin-
ished cars this week.  

















Keep up with news 

and events at Broad 

Oak Primary School  

by following us on  

Facebook 

(Facebook.com/

BroadOakPS),  

Twitter (@BroadOakPS) 

and Instagram 

(@broadoakps).  
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